MAYOR LINDA GORTON



CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E. DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

February 9, 2022

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY22 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for Colt Engineering, Inc. dba Thoroughbred Engineering

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY22 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Colt Engineering, Inc. dba Thoroughbred Engineering in the amount of \$178,675.00.

Purpose of Request

The goal of the project is to improve water quality by mitigating the stormwater drainage issues for the historic building that is recognized by the Blue Grass Trust. The project elements includes the design and construction of an infiltration basin / rain garden area (approximately 917 sqft) that will capture the roof runoff from two downspouts, retrofit of the existing parking area with permeable pavement, and installation of three (3) rain barrels. The project also includes installation of two (2) permanent educational signs at the front and rear of the office building that will allow the project to be used as a stormwater educational tool for citizens passing by this historic area.

Project Cost in FY22 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2022 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$178,675.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_22 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

